
Dear Lady Paton, 
 
Further to discussion between my officials and your office, I now write, under section 3(1)(e) 
of the Law Commissions Act 1965, to invite the Scottish Law Commission to report on the 
following matter: 
 
“To review the law of the tenement in Scotland, including the Tenements (Scotland) Act 
2004, and make recommendations for reform to implement recommendation 2 (establishing 
compulsory owners’ associations) of the Final Recommendations Report dated 4 June 2019 
of the Working Group on Maintenance of Tenement Scheme Property.  
 
Your recommendations should include proposals on the establishment, formation and 
operation of compulsory owners’ associations and the rights and responsibilities to be 
imposed on them, including, insofar as you consider appropriate and desirable, such rights 
and responsibilities in relation to recommendations 1 (building inspections) and 3 
(establishment of building reserve funds) of the Report.”  
 
For the avoidance of doubt, the specific matters mentioned above should not be seen to 
restrict your consideration of the rights and responsibilities which should fall to compulsory 
owners’ associations. However, I do not expect your report to cover the substantive content 
of either recommendation 1 or 3 of the Report. 
 
You will be aware of the Government’s commitment to decarbonising heating and energy 
use in our homes as part of reaching our net zero emissions target. This is something on 
which we will be taking forward work, but I would be grateful if you would keep in mind, when 
considering the rights and responsibilities of compulsory owners’ associations, the feasibility 
of the associations being given powers to carry out energy efficiency and heating 
improvements in tenement buildings. 
 
Similarly, we may want to explore the option of giving compulsory owners’ associations 
rights and responsibilities in respect of fire safety matters pertaining to tenement buildings 
and I would be grateful if you would also keep this in mind in your work.  
 
I appreciate that the impact of the Covid-19 pandemic now makes the Working Group’s 
introductory timetable in respect of this aspect of their Report all but unachievable. I am also 
conscious that the Commission already has a full programme of work under the Tenth 
Programme of Law Reform and that commencement of work on this project will be required 
to fit around existing work in relation to the Heritable Securities project. I would however 
seek to have the Commission’s report, together with a draft Bill if appropriate and 
practicable, on this matter by Spring 2026. 
 
It would be useful if your project team would continue to liaise with my officials as work on 
this project progresses. 
 
I am grateful to you and your fellow Commissioners for agreeing to take on this additional 
work, and look forward to confirmation that you are content with the proposed terms of the 
reference.  
 
Yours sincerely 
Shona Robison 
 


